
Engineers’ day celebrations report (15th September 2015) 

With the encouragement and continuous support of our management and our principal, our college 

conducted competitions among the students on the occasion of Engineers’ Day. The competitions 

like Essay Writing, Elocution, Group Discussion and Drawing were conducted on 11-09-2015. 

Students from all the branches were enthusiastically participated in these events. On the whole 123 

students (Essay Writing -40; Drawing – 30; Group Discussion – 40; and Elocution – 13) were 

participated in these events. Each competition was assessed by two judges, based upon the 

judgement 1st, 2nd and 3rd places were announced and the prizes were distributed accordingly.  

Furthermore, on 15th September 2015 project exhibition and presentations were also conducted. 

Students from different branches exhibited about 20 projects in mini-seminar hall. However, the 

presentations were restricted only to the civil engineering branch and 20 students were participated 

for the presentations. For project exhibition and presentations 1st and 2nd prizes were given.  

On 15th September 2015 at 4:00 pm a function was held in main seminar hall. Sri. S. Haribabu, 

Retired Executive Engineer from Irrigation department, Anantapuramu district attended as a chief 

guest for this function and Dr. Y. Amarnath from Civil Engineering Department acted as a program 

coordinator and both were addressed the gathering. Furthermore, Vice Principal Prof G. 

Hampamma; Senior Engineer Sri A. Srinivasulu and Dean RRC Prof N. Kumara Swami were also 

addressed the gathering. The speakers enlightened the facts of Sir M. Visvesvaraya’s life and 

emphasized for the need of innovative and needful thinking to become as a successful engineer.  

As a Coordinator, I am very thankful to our correspondent for allowing me to conduct such a useful 

program, which facilitated and encouraged the students to show their different capabilities and 

improve their skills. Furthermore, I am very thankful to our Principal Prof. C. Yuvaraju for his 

continuous assistance, support and help in conducting this program. I extend my thanks to all HoDs 

and all MITS teaching and non-teaching faculty for their help in conducting this program 

successfully. I feel very happy to convey my whole-hearted thanks to our beloved students for 

their enthusiasm to participate in the competitions and for support and help that they have provided 

to me in organizing various events and making this event successful.   

 


